Pentecost Sunday

June 4, 2017

UNITED HEARTS PARISH PRAYER LINE

The number to call for prayer requests, or if you wish to pray with us, is 622-2094.

CATHOLIC COMMUNICATION CAMPAIGN

Thank you for your generosity to last week's collection for the Catholic Communication Campaign (CCC). Your support will help the CCC connect millions of people with Christ and spread the gospel message. If you missed the collection, it's not too late to give! Visit www.usccb.org/nationalcollections, and click on the "How to Give" link on the left.

JUNE'S MOM'S GROUP MEETING



Our next meeting will be Tuesday **June 6** in the church hall babysitting room at 9:30 am. Join us for snacks, crafts and play time! The event is free we just ask that you RSVP so we can have enough supplies. Join Facebook St.

Catherine Mom's Group Manchester or email kara_forsythe@msn.com to RSVP or to stay up to date on future events.

REQUEST FOR REFUGEE ASSISTANCE

There is an urgent need for beds and mattresses of any size for refugees living in Manchester. Kindly contact Sr. Irene Marie at 247-7287.

MT. CARMEL SUMMER EDUCATION SERIES

Mt Carmel Rehabilitation & Nursing Center is launching a new summer education series starting in June. The first presentation, which takes place Friday, June 16, relates to estate planning. Join Denise E. Petrin, AAMS, financial adviser with Wells Fargo, for a dynamic workshop complete with a 38-page workbook for participants. She will review the fundamentals of estate planning and walk you through completing a workbook that you can share with your family in case a crisis occurs. This valuable workbook gives you the opportunity to store all valuable personal information in one place for your family, which you can update throughout the years. The presentation starts at 11 a.m., with lunch to follow. Due to limited seating, RSVP's are required by the day before the presentation. For more information, please speak with the receptionist at Mt. Carmel, 603-627-3811.



INTERESTED IN VISITING IRELAND?

Father Paul Montminy and Fr Ray Labrie are leading a tour to Ireland from **September 24 through October 5.** Please call 622-4966 for a brochure or for more information.

SAVE THE DATE

St. Catherine's 2nd Annual Parish Picnic will be held Sunday, **June 11** after the 11:00 Mass. Please join us for fellowship, fun, and fabulous food!

BLESSED SACRAMENT ADORATION

Archbishop Fulton Sheen spent an hour before the Blessed Sacrament each day, which he called his "Hour of Power." He was inspired to do this because of the courage of a young Chinese girl who, after the Communist take-over, secretly entered a Catholic church where 30 hosts had been thrown on the floor. Each day she crawled into the church and picked up a host with her tongue. On the last day, as she was leaving, a guard saw her and killed her. Bishop Sheen was very moved by her courage. Every Wednesday from 9:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. the Blessed Sacrament is on the altar at St. Catherine Church. You are invited to take some time for peace and quiet, to find strength to face daily challenges, and to thank the Lord for his many blessings and constant love.

MARIE-LINE MORIN CHURCH CONCERT

You are all invited to a concert by Marie-Line Morin on Sunday, **June 25** at 3 p.m. at St. John the Baptist Church, Sunook. Some songs include "Amazing Grace," "I Dreamed a Dream," and "Plaisir d'Amour." For more information, please contact Michele at 485-3113.

EVENING FOR DADS OF YOUNG FAMILIES

"Keeping Priorities Straight, Integrating Faith, Family and Work" is the theme of this talk on Monday, **June 5** from 6:30 – 8:30 p.m. Please join us for a light catered dinner and the talk by Paul Swop, faithful husband, dad, and businessman. The cost is \$15 and the talk will be held at Montminy Hall, Ste. Marie Parish, in Manchester. Please register by June 1. For more information, email Derick McDonald at dmcdonald@rcbm.org or 603-668-0171.

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER

"I came so that they might have life and have it more abundantly." Live your married lives "more abundantly" by attending a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend. The next WWME Weekend is **Jun 10-11, 2017** in Medway, MA. For more information, call Stephen & Michelle O'Leary at 800-710-9963 or visit us at www.WWMEMA.org.

THE BIBLE TIMELINE

This is the foundational study in The Great Adventure Bible Study Series that has helped hundreds of thousands of Catholics learn to read the Bible. The Bible Timeline is a fascinating study that takes participants on a journey through the entire Bible. They will go deep into each period of salvation history and discover the amazing story woven throughout all of Scripture. Using a unique color-coded system, they will learn the major people, places, and events of the Bible and see how they all come together to reveal the remarkable story of our faith. The course will take place on **Tuesday evenings** at 7 p.m. in the Parish Hall.

RETROUVAILLE OF NEW ENGLAND

If your marriage is tearing the two of you apart, if there is little or no meaningful communication, if you are considering separation or divorce, we believe Retrouvaille can help. You are NOT alone! Our peer ministry is led by couples who have lived through the honeymoon phase often followed by deep disillusionment before finally finding resurrection in their marriages using the tools taught in this program. Rediscover a loving marriage with a Retrouvaille weekend. The next marriage renewal weekend will be **September 8-10** in Framingham, MA. To register for the weekend or for 1-800-470-2230 information call more visit www.HelpOurMarriage.com.

GLUTEN-FREE HOST AVAILABLE

Please note that we have gluten-free hosts for anyone allergic to gluten. Please come to the sacristy before Mass and notify the celebrant of your need for a host.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROUS SUPPORT

May 27/28, 2017 Checks: \$ 5,410.01

Cash: \$ 2,214.00 E-Give: \$ 1,949.00 Total: \$ 9,573.01

Ascension Thursday: \$942.00

Catholic Communication Campaign: \$648.00

GENEROUS SUPPORT CAPITAL CAMPAIGN

As of May 16, 2017 \$1,106,867.69

 Total Pledges:
 \$1,106,867.69

 Total Cash Received:
 \$1,196,195.42

 Remaining Pledges:
 \$46,990.25*

 Mortgage:
 \$325,081.83

 Phase 2 Donations:
 \$64,775.00

We paid \$4,000 toward our mortgage 5/16/2017

*This figure is not derived from total pledges minus cash received. This figure represents remaining pledges only. People have given more than their pledged amount.

JESUS WAS BORN IN A SHELTER

The box at the main entrance of the church is to collect items for those who live in shelters in Manchester. Needs for **June** are razors, floss, and dish soap.



SATURDAY	JUNE 3
8:00	FR. PATRICK IRWIN
4:00	MARGARET M. NORTON
	by Dick & Fredda Miles
	RICHARD BERGERON
	by the Bergeron Family
	CHUCK HUNGLER
	by MaryAnn & Jack Earnshaw
	ALINE MARTEL by her son, Louis
SUNDAY	JUNE 4
7:30	MARY & DICK DUVAL
	by Claire & Tom Dors
	FR. ROBERT GRIFFIN
9:00	MAURICE MONTMINY by Fr. Paul
	AL VITALI by his wife, Judy (20 th Anniv.)
11:00	CHUCK HUNGLER by Cindy, Ginny, & Nick

MONDAY-FRIDAY - Morning Prayer 8:30 a.m.

MONDAY JUNE 5

ST. BONIFACE, Bishop & Martyr

9:00 STEVEN BOUCHARD by his mother, Carol

FR. PATRICK IRWIN

TUESDAY JUNE 6

ST. NORBERT, Bishop

9:00 HOLY SOULS IN PURGATORY

DEVIN FORSYTHE

by Mom & Dad (6th Birthday) MARGARET SIMPSON

by Kara Forsythe (1st Anniv.)

WEDNESDAY JUNE 7

9:00 ELLEN ANDERSON by Bob McClellan

FR. ROBERT GRIFFIN

9:30 – 5 p.m. ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT

THURSDAY JUNE 8

9:00 ALINE GUILBERT

by MaryAnn & Jack Earnshaw

JUDY LAFLAMME by Paulette

SATURDAY JUNE 10

8:00 FR. ROBERT GRIFFIN

4:00 FR. ROBERT GRIFFIN
4:00 RACHEL FITZGERALD by th

RACHEL FITZGERALD by the family GERARD DESROCHERS, MD

by Ellen DesRochers

ROBERT C. O'BRIEN, SR., ROBERT C.

O'BRIEN, JR., MARK J. O'BRIEN, & DAVID

O'BRIEN by the family

SUNDAY JUNE 11

7:30 VIRGINIA & ROBERT FLYNN, MARILYN &

JOHN LETVINCHUK by the families

ED & ALICE BIRON by Barbara & Bob Thinnes

9:00 RON SELANDER-CARRIER by Priscilla Ledoux

11:00 CLARK BARNETT by Mary Barnett

ROSE ROY by the family (2nd Anniv.)

MASS TIMES NATIONWIDE

Nationwide Mass times and locations may be found online at www.Masstimes.org or call 1-800-627-7846.

ST. CATHERINE SCHOOL NEWS

SCS ADMISSIONS HAS BEGUN

The process for admission (2017 - 2018), is well underway! The school registered 10 news students for this current year. The word is getting out that St. Catherine of Siena School is a vibrant, family-oriented Catholic institution. As of Friday, March 31, the enrollment is 217, with only 13 to reach our goal of 230 students.

TEACHER RETIREMENT NEWS

Two teachers will be retiring at the end of this school year: Mrs. Marble and Mrs. Frain. We are sad to see these wonderful women leave SCS, but are happy that they are retiring to spend more time with their grandchildren, family, and friends. Thank you for your wonderful contributions to our school.

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

Summer is around the corner and we at St. Catherine of Siena Parish are planning an exciting VBS adventure for your kids! Are you looking for a safe, friendly, and fun environment for your kids? Then sign up today for Bible Stories VBS! This fun-filled

vacation Bible school is for everyone



between the ages of 4 years old and grade 5. The adventure begins Monday, August 7 and continues through Friday, August 11. Sessions fun from 9:00 AM until 12:00 noon. For registration information contact Lisa Daugherty at yff@scsnh.com or call 622-6264.

VOLUNTEER EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS FOR CATHOLIC MEDICAL CENTER

CMC is accepting applications for Volunteer Eucharistic Minister. A recommendation from your pastor is required for consideration. If you are interested in volunteering at CMC, please contact Patricia Farrell at 663-2080, who can answer any questions you have.

CONGRATULATIONS

Congratulations to our Young People who made their First Communion on May 20 and 21: Oliver Ayers, Melaina Brown, Kelsey Cochran, Talia Diaz, Joseph Elnar, Jackson Farrell, Addison Gallant, Jillian Gilbert, Kasey Gilbert, Gabriella Giraldo, Molly Goodman, Paul Gowern, Aiden Charles Holmes. Gurley. Ryan Labrecque, Parker Lewandowski, Alexandra Luongo, Anna Martel, Leo Danielle McGovern, Liam McGrath, Peter Martineau, Pispitsos, Christian Plummer, Landon Plummer, Elise Riendeau, Sophie Roux, Chloe Russell, Courtney Russell, Amelia Shessler, Isabella Soule, Adrienne Souza, Gabriella Stone, Cora Udina, Matthew Vachon, and Ava White.

PARISH NURSE NEWS

LOVE YOUR SKIN-PROTECT IT & YOU

Mug n Muffin, Wednesday, June 14 at 10 a.m. at the Litchfield Community Church. Call 663-8004 to register.

BIKE SAFETY FAIR

There will be a bike safety fair on **June 24** from 9 - 11a.m. at the JFK Coliseum parking lot and Beech St. School playground. An obstacle course will be there, and blessing of the bikes will take place.

CHAIR EXERCISE CLASSES (FREE)

Tuesdays at St. Elizabeth's, 8:30 Wednesdays at Congregation Church of Goffstown, 10 Thursdays at Transfiguration, 9:30

WALKING GROUPS (FREE)

Tuesdays at Transfiguration, 9:30

Link for our programs: https://www.catholicmedicalcenter. .org/uploads/ParishNurseBrochure_2016final_web.pdf

YOUTH GROUP NEWS

There will be a Youth Group event this evening, **June 4**.

LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS

Please advise Mrs. Brockway if you're interested in setting up for the parish picnic on **June 11** after the 7:30 Mass.

PERSONALIZED OBGYN CARE

CMC is introducing a new destination for family-centered, holistic OBGYN and fertility care. Our highly skilled and compassionate staff identify and treat the underlying causes of your symptoms and develop individualized, natural treatments. Whether it's promoting your health in a small, family-centered practice or managing your fertility without artificial chemicals, devices, or contraception, we'll treat you with your long-term overall wellness in mind. For more information, telephone 603-314-7595.

CATCH HEALTHY HABITS VOLUNTEERS

Nearly one in three children is overweight or obese and the CATCH (Coordinated Approach to Child Health) Healthy Habits program is working to reverse that trend here in Manchester. CATCH is currently seeking adults aged 50 or better to help lead weekly afterschool and summer programs in Manchester that teach young children about nutrition, get them involved in fun exercise, and help give them the keys to a healthy lifestyle. You need no special training. If interested, please contact Donna Konop at 603-634-1169 or dkonop@snhs.org.